February 27, 2003

P.O. Box 7420

Hickory, NC  28603

Scholarship Committee:

I am delighted to recommend Joe Fabish for the Alpha Sigma Lambda Scholarship.  I have known Joe since his military transfer to the Anderson, Indiana in 2001.  Joe decided to re-enter college in order to complete his undergraduate degree in physical education.  I was assigned as Joe’s academic advisor and I have been his instructor in two courses, exercise physiology and kinesiology.  In addition to our professional relationship, I consider Joe to be a good friend.

Joe is perhaps the most dedicated and enthusiastic student I have had in the past three years.  As an older returning student he initially had some difficulty re-entering academic life but through determination and hard work he has become a much better than average student.  Though he is nearly twice the age of most of his classmates he quickly became a leader in the classroom and laboratory.  He is always the first to volunteer for class experiments and his willingness to take risks sets an excellent example for the rest of the class.  As a result of his experiences in exercise physiology, Joe was persuaded to join for the Anderson University track team.  Although it had been many years since he last competed, Joe is performing very well for the team and is contributing points to the team total.  Although he is less physically talented than some of the younger runners, his maturity, determination, and positive attitude is making an immeasurable contribution to the team.
In summary, Joe has far exceeded my initial expectations.  He has become an excellent student and a leader among the students in the classroom and on the athletic fields while he continues to work full-time in his military position.  I cannot envision a better success story than I have seen with Joe Fabish over the past year and a half.  I believe he is an excellent candidate for the scholarship.
Sincerely,

J. Douglas Seelbach, Ph.D.

Professor of Kinesiology and

Director of the Human Performance Lab
